March 19, 2018

Honorable Mayor Lewis City Council Members City Hall Charlotte, MI 48813

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I would like to be considered to fill the vacancy now open on the City Council. It is my desire to contribute as much as possible to this position.

My qualifications are as follows:

I have lived in the city for the last fifty (50) years. I raised my family here. Our school system educated each of our four (4) children and they're all doing well.

For the last five (5) years I have served on the Planning Commission, serving as Chairman for four (4) months during 2017. During this time we handled many delicate issues.

During my time working; I was National Field Sales Manager for Wolverine Brass Works in Grand Rapids. After retiring I worked part time for M&M Mars and also for Nestle's. It is my desire to use these skills for the people of Charlotte. Our city can and should be a Shining City on a Hill. Our potential is great.

Our city needs some upgrading and we need to attract more companies to build in Charlotte. One of the priorities would be to repair our roads. I feel like we are addressing this presently.

Sincerely, Douglas D. Resiler

Douglas D. Rosier

300 High St.

Charlotte, MI 48813

countrypeddler@sbcglobal.net